
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Thaxton Van Belle, General Manager of Utilities 

DATE February 28, 2023 

SUBJECT:  Presentation of Draft Sewer System Management Plan (SSMP) and Fats, 

Oils, and Grease (FOG) Program and Ordinance Review 
  

Description Presentation to City Council of a Draft SSMP and FOG program for future 

consideration of adoption. 

Background and Analysis:  

The State Water Resource Control Board adopted Order No. 2006-0003-DWQ, 

Statewide General Waste Discharge Requirements for Sanitary Sewer Systems in May 

2006.  The order requires public agencies that own or operate sanitary sewer systems 

to develop and implement Sewer System Management Plans (SSMPs). A SSMP is 

used to facilitate proper funding and management of sanitary sewer systems with the 

goal to reduce/eliminate spills. 

 

Within the SSMP is the specific requirement of a fats, oil and grease (FOG) control 

program.  Staff will present a conceptual FOG control program that may require future 

ordinance updates. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Review SSMP for future Council Adoption 

Provide feedback and direction on conceptual FOG control program and potential future 

ordinance changes. 

Attachments: 

A. SSMP Presentation  

B. FOG Program Presentation 

C. FOG Ordinance Entries 

D. Chapter 13.09 Redlines 
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